
    

  

     

 

 

 
 

 
(By email)    

 
Our Ref: MGLA140920-4165 

 
7 October 2020 

 
 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for information which the GLA received on 13 September 2020. 
Your request has been considered under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.  
 
You requested:   
 

1. The total number of your workforce as a whole. 

2. The total number of staff who have died FROM Covid 19 within your organisation 

3. The total number of staff who have been admitted to hospital as a result of Covid 19 

4. The total number of staff who have been properly diagnosed with Covid 19 not requiring 

hospitalisation 

5. The total number of staff who have had to take time off work through isolation 

procedures not counting when the offices were actually closed 

 
Our response to your request is below.  
 

1. The total number of staff as of the last Workforce Report at 31 March 2020 was 1,172. 

2. We have not had any members of staff die as a result of Covid-19. 

3. We are not aware of any members of staff who have been admitted to hospital as a 
result of Covid-19. 
 

4. We have had two members of staff report absence from work due to a positive test for 
Covid-19 
 

5. 70 members of staff initially indicated that they needed to self-isolate in March and 
April. However, as the organisation moved to remote working, we did not require 
notification of self-isolation, so it is not recorded centrally. We are clear that any 
members of staff who did self-isolate, were able to work remotely effectively. 

 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference MGLA140920-4165 

 
Yours sincerely  



 
 

 

 
 

  
Information Governance Officer 
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
 




